

Texoma Group Conscience Meeting September 7, 2025

Traditions were read by AJ

July's meeting minutes were read by AJ and approved by group

Treasurer Report: Meghan/Karly

Donations: (7th Tradition including Venmo) \$2,084.17

Expenses: \$2,071.69

Net Surplus: \$126.48

Total Checking: \$2,824.40

Prudent Reserve: \$7,015.72

GSR Report: Kelly B.

District 24 Meeting Minutes – May Meeting held at Serenity Group @ 2pm, August 10, 2025

- John E. opened with the Serenity Prayer
- Why We Need a Conference – read by Dick R.
- Everyone introduced themselves.
- Minutes of June 8th were read by John E.
- Minutes were approved

Treasurer Report: Jeremy L. (absent)

- Jeremy sent an update saying he will update the report this coming week
- He'll be checking the mailbox and will write any checks needed

Treatment – (position vacant)

- Danny M. said someone from Texoma Healthcare Nursing Home contacted him saying they would like to have meetings brought in, but no one has answered his attempts to contact them

Corrections: Dick R.

- Cooke County meetings are going well, they will be having an orientation at the jail later this month
 - Penny has been in touch with the chaplains around the District to get them literature from NETA 65
 - Dick would like GSRs to ask their groups for volunteers to go to jails in various county jails to get a list going. It would also be good to have a Corrections chair to coordinate meetings going to the jail.
 - o Jail meetings are about a half hour and the meetings usually hold the meetings on weekends
 - o Anchor Group would like help with taking jails to Cooke County jail as well
 - Anchor Group was wondering if anyone had contacted the juvenile corrections facility in Gainesville. They have something in place, but nothing from AA currently.
- PI/CPC: Danny M.
- Danny went to three doctor's offices and had varied responses, some
 - He has a good set of connections with hospitals and social workers set up
 - Danny also followed up at Sherman Medical and things are moving along well

Grapevine: Jim

- Ordered 50 copies of some Grapevine issues, but they haven't come yet, but should be here by next month
- Jim is excited about the next month's issue, which will be a gratitude issue
- Reminder that April issue stories, which will be on general service, is due September 1st
- Jim's willing to make visits to groups to talk about the Grapevine, but will need someone to give him a ride

Webservant: Mark V.

- Please send any information you would like added to the website to webmaster.dist24@gmail.com

Anchor Group: Shaunie

- Anchor is planning their Christmas party and wants to know if other groups have their dates set. They are thinking December 13th, starting at 5 pm at Waley Methodist Church
- Next group conscience is 11/6/25

New Beginnings: (no report, no current GSR)

Keep It Simple: (no report)

- Shaunie is looking for contacts for this group. Alex said either Christian or Stuart are the people to talk to.

Rule 62: Bill

- Group is doing well and they're excited to host district on September 17th
- Everything's good overall
- Address for Rule 62 is on the website

Serenity Group: Alex H.

- Group is discussing starting the building steering committee up again to discuss different projects, but no one is heading it right now
- Group is looking for a new secretary
- First month of Orange Can was about \$75 and this month was \$25
- Jim visited to discuss the Grapevine and they will be voting on getting a Grapevine subscription next month and will be trying to start a Grapevine themed meeting

Sunbeam Group: Phil

- Held elections and the group decided to hold Group Conscience meetings quarterly
- Attendance has fluctuated, but a bit down on attendance
- Group has had orange can for a while but were buying books directly. They will now be routing it through the Area Orange Can program

Texoma #1: Kelly B.

- Nothing to report really because there was no group conscience due to a lack of quorum

There Is A Solution: (no report)

- Jim said they are down to just one meeting a week now, which is on Monday at noon

DCM: John E.

- Talked to Jason and Nate about our last budget, but they didn't have a past budget available

Literature Report: Charles

No order for July and small order in August

Supplies Report: Leigh

Keeping stocked up & bought AC filters for Nick to change

CPC/PI: Richard

He has been having difficulties because he can only call during the day and is not getting a good response. Talked to Susan E. about assisting him and going to doctors offices etc.

Danny from District gave him business cards with QR codes on them for meeting finder

Treatment/Corrections Report: No report, position is open

Old Business:

Hunter resigned and we need to elect a new chair person

New Business:

Need a new Chair person and Richard is interested. We will post and vote on it next month.

Need a Treatment Center person and we will post and vote on it next month.